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Copy of correspondence forwarded to:
Ian, Director of Finance
Deb, Corporate Officer
Victoria, Committee Coordinator – For Action
Sarah – Deputy Corporate Officer – For COTW Agenda scheduling
CAO

 
 
Molly Harris
Corporate Services Assistant
Township of Esquimalt | Corporate Services
www.esquimalt.ca

This message is intended only for the designated recipients and may contain information that is
privileged, confidential, or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended
recipient or acting on their behalf, please notify the sender immediately and delete this e-mail from
your system. Please consider the environment before printing this email.

 
From: Mike Manhas <mike@cfbc.ca> 
Sent: August-26-25 10:53 AM
To: Council <Council@esquimalt.ca>
Subject: The Forge

 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Township of Esquimalt Network. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Dear Mayor Council and Corporate Services, 
 

I’m reaching out to kindly request a spot on your next council meeting agenda to share an
exciting new initiative we’re launching: The Forge — a peer-led and driven recovery and
wellness hub located in the former Savages Biker Clubhouse, which we've recently purchased.
The Forge is being transformed into a safe and welcoming space offering free access to
treatment, counseling, aftercare programming, recovery coaching, and a social club/sober bar.
Our mission is to provide people — especially those in the construction and trades industries
— with a place to reclaim their lives and walk confidently in their own shoes.



We are requesting a $5,000 contribution to help support the recovery and renovation of the
building. This will match the generous support already pledged by the City of Langford (see
Mayor Goodmanson’s letter attached), and will directly support the creation of this vital
community space. At a time when overdoses and mental health struggles are deeply impacting
tradespeople across BC and Canada, The Forge will offer a lifeline through connection to tried
and tested supports. I’ve also attached a one-page overview of the project for your review.

Warm regards,

 
 

Mike Manhas

Construction Foundation of British Columbia

215 – 963 Langford Parkway, Victoria, BC V9B 0A5

Head Office  250-220-5861 | Mobile  

mike@cfbc.ca | cfbc.ca
Connect with us on X, Instagram, Facebook and LinkedIn.
 

 

I gratefully acknowledge that I live and work on traditional First Nations territories in British Columbia. I thank the
many Nations that have called this land home for thousands of years for allowing me to live, learn and walk softly on
their territory.

 

This e-mail transmission, including any attachments, is intended only for the named recipient(s) and may contain information
that is privileged, confidential and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you have received this transmission in
error, or are not the named recipient(s), please notify the Construction Foundation of BC immediately by return e-mail and
permanently delete this transmission, including any attachments.

 

 












